REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTESOF THE MEETING of the Council held in the Village Hall on 12th July 2016 at 7.30 p.m.
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Cllr. John Mahoney (JM)
2.
PRESENT: Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (AH) in Chair, Peter Bowen-Simpkins (PBS), Paul Lloyd-Davies (PLD), Susan Bevan (SB), Judith Rock (JR), Deb Vine (DV) and the Clerk, Mr Andrew Berry (AB).
3.
CO-OPTION OF NEW COUNCIL MEMBER: due to the resignation of Cllr. Enid Jones, Cllr. PBS proposed that Deborah Vine be co-opted on to the council; this was seconded by PLD and agreed unanimously.
4.
DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST: None were declared at this time.

5.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: These were circulated, PLD pointed out that the correct title for one of the two village greens was the Higher Green and not the Upper Green. The chair signed the minutes as being a correct record.

6.
QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC: There were no questions from members of the public.
7.
MATTERS ARISING: PBS noted that the Sky Sports sign had been removed from the front of the King Arthur Hotel.

The Model Standing Orders were discussed and PBS agreed to modify them so as to be suitable for Reynoldston Community Council.

The cost to the council of an election is believed to be £1,100.


PBS asked that the councillors choose and modify the Health and Safety policy from the two that he had sent out for consideration at the next meeting of the council.



8.
VILLAGE POST OFFICE: A letter had been received from the company secretary of the Community shop and Post Office thanking the Community Council for paying for alterations to the car park. It was asked if the remaining money (£180) could be spent on a fire extinguisher and fire alarms for the building. This was unanimously agreed. AH stated that this was within the council’s remit as it was money for the benefit of the community to support a new business. 

The clerk will write a letter congratulating the committee on the successful purchase of the shop and post office and wishing every success for the future. 
DV asked whether the car park outside the Post Office had been completed. PBS will look into this with NRP Groundworks. AH has asked Swansea Highways for extra salt boxes but as yet, they have not been delivered. 
9.
VILLAGE GREENS: AH was concerned that holidaymakers, among others, were filling the waste bins around the village greens with black plastic bags on leaving holiday lets. Swansea Council will charge the Community Council more for emptying bins more often than at present.

PBS thought that unsightly bins should be removed and DV concurred with this. SB thought that we should remove the bins for a trial period to see if people took their rubbish home with them instead. Cllr. Adrian Hughes asked Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins to ask Neil to remove all the bins. This was agreed. Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies asked if dog-waste bins could be removed as well

PBS was asked to request that NRP Groundworks tidy up the stream beside the Post Office car park as this overflowed in heavy rain. The pond in Robins Lane has been planted with flag irises with two streams flowing around the eyot. DV thanked PLDfor removing ivy from the trees and improving the appearance of the area.
AH voiced concern about cars on The Higher Green going over the bunds. In some areas it is also difficult to mow. This needed to be altered so that cars park partly off the road but not on to the green. He has obtained a quote of £2,600. This would also cover the cost filling the deep culvert at the top end of the green.  This was unanimously approved by the council. The cost would partly be covered by £600 not spent on a culvert that had been repaired by Swansea Council. PBS was instructed to ask NRP Groundworks to commence work.
AH stated that the council may get AONB funding next year to help re-stone and define where people can park without affecting the green. He also stated that the council did not want yellow lines in the village.
There was a discussion of parking in and around the King Arthur Hotel. JR raised concern about the much reduced width of the road due to parking on both sides on busy days and was also concerned that the fire engine might not be able to negotiate the road. AH said that this had only happened on one occasion and that the situation used to be much worse in the past.
AH led a discussion about a grant from the Tesco bags scheme. This offered grants for community improvements and an application had been made  for improvements to the path across the Upper Green that will enable better access for the disabled and prams etc. This was referred to in detail in the last meeting of the council.

A request had been previously made for restricted access signs to be placed at either end of the unmade road to the west of the green. A suitable large stone will need to be fixed at each end to enable the signs to be displayed. PBS agreed to source the signs.
At this point an interest was declared by PLD and AH  about the road leading to Little Reynoldston. The SSSI is above these and must be avoided. Drainage consent from the local authority is not needed and digging out the ponds to avoid flooding is deemed to be environmentally safe. NRP Groundworks will do the work, budgeted at £1,500. The willow trees in the ponds need to mulched and taken away so that they do not simply grow again.
PBS will contact NRP Groundworks to progress the works. Work on the ponds cannot take place until November at the earliest.
AH stated that work on the Gower paths projects will be joint ventures.

10. 
ONE VOICE WALES: The next meeting is on Monday. SB and the Clerk AB will attend.

AH said that there will need to be a local plan for the village; this will then be included in the next plan for Swansea. The Clerk will write to Elwyn Thomas and invite him to speak to a public meeting about this.

11.
VILLAGE MAGAZINE: DV agreed to write notes for inclusion in the Reynoldston News and will write about the situation regarding the village greens.
.
12. 
HIGHWAYS: There was nothing to report other than that some patching of holes in the road had taken place.

DV asked about traffic calming measures. AH replied that there is an agreed plan but no funding at present. There will be a 30mph speed limit from the quarry beyond the summit of Cefn Bryn. The whole of the village will be a 20mph zone, with a 30mph speed limit from Brynfield to the old police station in Little Reynoldston. There are already 30 mph signs down Stouthall Lane. Sleeping policemen can only be deployed where there are streetlights.
13.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS: There was a discussion regarding the planning application for a building on the Ambulance Station site, to which the council had already objected twice and has objected again.

14. 
CORRESPONDENCE: There had been correspondence from the Ombudsman. There is a new Deposit Plan for Swansea – an advert for which had been displayed outside the Post Office. This can be viewed on line and at local displays. 
15.
 FINANCIAL POSITION: The clerk circulated the current balance and payments made since the last meeting.

16. 
BILLS FOR PAYMENT:


PLD petrol for mower receipt provided

  

£ 21.70

Gower Young Farmers





£150.00

Clerk’s Disbursements15/03/16 – 12/07/16



  £ 73.87

Clerk’s remuneration (net)





£387.20

Post Office Limited - Income Tax




 £ 96.80

Village Hall Association





  £12.00
17.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 13th September at 7.30 pm in the Minor Hall. PBS apologised as he will not be able to attend.
18. 
AOB: JR agreed to be a new bank signatory instead of Cllr. Enid Jones.

Cllr. PLD asked about the use of incorrect road names on Google and Sat Nav maps. This is being looked in to by the fire service and the local authority.

After a discussion of the document PBS proposed and DV seconded that the new Financial Regulations be adopted, this was unanimously accepted.


The chairman closed the meeting at 9.45 p.m.
